
From: Vivienne Wiles <vwiles@cfmeumd.org>  
Sent: Friday, 18 December 2020 4:19 PM 
To: AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>; Manufacturing Division Industrial 
<industrial@cfmeumd.org> 
Subject: (AM2019/17) Finalisation of Exposure Drafts - TCF Award 2010 
 
Dear AMod, 
 
(AM2019/17) Finalisation of Exposure Drafts 
Textile, Clothing, Footwear and Associated Industries Award 2010 (“TCF Award”) 
Final Determination (4 December 2020) 
 
I refer to the Full Bench decision [2020] FWCFB 6520 (“December Decision”) published 3 December 
2020 and the Final Determination for the TCF Award issued 4 December 2020. 
 
The CFMMEU – Manufacturing Division (“CFMMEU-MD”) has completed its review of the Final 
Determination for the TCF Award. 
 
The CFMMEU-MD has not identified any issues of concern and submits that the form of the Final 
Determination appears to be consistent with the findings of the December Decision. 
 
Kind Regards 
 
Vivienne Wiles 
Senior National Industrial Officer and Co-ordinator 
 

Manufacturing Division 
Construction Forestry Maritime Mining & Energy Union  
Manufacturing Division 

 
Address: 165 Bouverie Street, Carlton, Victoria  3053 Australia 

 

mailto:vwiles@cfmeumd.org
mailto:AMOD@fwc.gov.au
mailto:Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au
mailto:industrial@cfmeumd.org

